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Community Wellbeing Board – from Cllr Ian Hudspeth (Chair)
Conferences, meetings and external events
1. In October 2018 Mayor Kate Allsop attended Anchor Housing’s, 50th Anniversary event at the House of Lords.

2. In November 2018 Cllr Jackie Meldrum attended the national DHSC Autism Strategy Executive Group Meeting.

3. On 27 November Cllr Richard Kemp CBE spoke at the Loneliness Conference at University of Salford.

4. On 26-27 November, Cllr Doreen Huddart attended a Forces in Mind consultation event on the future of the Armed Forces Covenant. Cllr Huddart highlighted the excellent work that councils lead supporting the Armed Forces Community and the importance of continued national funding to further build capacity and embed the Covenant locally. 

5. On 18 December, Jackie Doyle-Price MP, Mental Health and Suicide Prevention Minister, wrote to councils thanking them for the work they are leading on suicide prevention. It was very encouraging that the Minister fully endorsed our work with ADPH to develop a sector led improvement offer on suicide prevention. We continue to press Ministers for timely confirmation of funding.

6. In December Cllr Richard Kemp CBE attended the launch of the Money & Mental Health Policy Institute report on ‘Financial difficulty and suicide’ at the House of Commons.  

7. On 9 January I presented on the LGA’s green paper for adult social care and wellbeing to the Housing and Care for Older People APPG. It was an opportunity to outline the innovative approaches that councils are adopting to promote the health and wellbeing of their communities including in providing the right housing for older people.

8. On 15 January, I gave evidence to the Health and Social Care Committee on the NHS Long Term Plan. I outlined the implications and practicality of the Long Term Plan on local government particularly, the absence of a long term strategy for social care as well as the need for greater clarity about how the plan will be implemented. I highlighted the importance of engaging local communities as part of its implementation. 

9. On 16 January, I gave oral evidence to Age UK’s APPG inquiry into housing and older people. My speech was an opportunity to highlight how councils are meeting the housing needs of an ageing population and the importance of further policy changes that will help to increase the supply of good quality, well-designed and affordable housing for older people, supported by a locally-led planning system. 


National Conference for Adult Services Conference
10. The LGA response to our own green paper for adult social care and wellbeing was launched on 14 November at the annual National Children and Adult Services Conference. It sets out findings from the consultation along with implications and 14 recommendations to Government. The recommendations span two broad objectives: sustaining the here and now and countering some of the immediate consequences of underfunding that are apparent across the system; and laying the ground for delivering a social care and support system that we know could be better in the long-term. On the day of launch, the website had more than 1,500 page views and the document was downloaded 165 times. I was interviewed on BBC 5 Live, with our report also covered in the Independent, i paper and the Sun. As part of the launch, LGA Chairman, Lord Porter, sent copies of the report to the Secretary of State of Health and Social Care, opposition spokespeople and LGA Vice Presidents.

11. On 14 November, I gave an opening speech on the first day of the National Children and Adult Services Conference, focusing on the LGA’s own green paper for adult social care and wellbeing and the importance of prevention and making our wider care and health systems work better together.

12. On 15 November, Cllr Paulette Hamilton chaired a sub-plenary session at the National Children and Adult Services Conference on the state of adult social care funding and securing short-term sustainability. Speakers who took part in the session represented the Department of Health and Social Care, the Association of Directors of Adult Social Services, the National Audit Office and the Care Provider Alliance.

13. On 16 November, I spoke at a sub-plenary ‘question time’ style session at the National Children and Adult Services Conference on the future of adult social care and support for all adults. Chaired by the Guardian’s David Brindle, the session involved people with lived experience and considered the prospects for finally resolving some of the fundamental questions at the heart of the debate about how to reform social care funding to ensure the long-term sustainability of this vital service.

14. Cllr Paulette Hamilton also chaired a session on Mental Health.

15. Cllr Jackie Meldrum co-chaired with ADASS a workshop on autism that involved people with lived experience sharing their reflections on how councils support them, as well giving delegates an early opportunity to contribute towards DHSC’s review of the national autism strategy. 

16. Mayor Kate Allsop chaired a workshop on the links between health, housing and social care that shared good practice from Central Bedfordshire, Housing LIN and Care and Repair England.
Publications and correspondence 
17. The LGA response to our own green paper for adult social care and wellbeing was launched on 14 November at the annual National Children and Adult Services Conference.

18. In line with the current Government focus on the importance of the First 1001 days of a child’s life, we published 2 timely reports A Better Start: supporting child development in the early years setting out the measures being taken by local authorities to bring together health, social care and early education services to create a holistic approach to meeting the needs of young children and families and Fit for and During Pregnancy: A key role for local government, demonstrating the importance of local authorities in delivering maternity and neonatal care through health visitors, family workers, midwives, social care and children’s centres staff.

19. In January a new selection of case studies on the National Child Measurement Programme will be published to share best practice and learning on how councils are using the programme to help children to achieve a healthy weight and lifestyle. 

20. In January we will also publish Breaking the Cycle of youth violence: a briefing for elected members, which is a joint publication between CYP, CWB and SSCB and shares learning on serious youth violence and showcases how councils are seeking to tackle the issues through a public health approach. 
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